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A delightful spring day that edged toward 
summer awaited those attending the April 
meeting:  
Donna Willard, Carolyn Savery, Mary 
Heisinger, Bob Shaw, Allen Shaw, Chris-
tine Mickelsen, Rachel Ceasar, Richard 
Ceasar, Kathy Smith, Bette Welter, Edna 
Huffman, Marge Donohue, Nick Nahas, 
Flip & Barbara Flach, Rachel & Patrick & 
Collin & Samantha Traver, Phyllis Bee-
chert, Ken & Charlene Ma-
bey, Orrin Stevens (from 
Denver way), Don Teator, 
and a few others who elud-
ed my memory and the 
sign-up sheet. And of 
course program guest, Paul 
Macko. (Get well, Walter!) 
 
Although the topic of the 
evening seemed to be an 
unconventional local histo-
ry topic, I had hoped that a 
presentation by current 
Town Supervisor Paul Macko would re-
mind us that local history is more than the 
past. And Paul aptly confirmed that feel-
ing with a personable and responsive give
-and-take that dealt with past, present, and 
future. 
 After a ten minute opener, the floor 
was opened to audience questions and 
those questions took us almost to the end 
of the meeting. 

 Topics covered:  
 definition of politician 
 2016 Town Board confirmation of the 

town’s Comprehensive Plan 
 the 24 hour operation of the rescue 

squad, the Fly Car in Greenville, an 
overview of current volunteer rescue 
squad operation 

 good financial situation 
 the enjoyment of helping people 

 the practically full-time nature of the 
Supervisor’s job 

 reaction to the Mavis building, the 
mountain view, effect on local busi-
nesses 

 date collection to start soon for future 
re-evaluation, last time 2003 

 Orrin Stevens’s donation of antique 
safe 

 driveways into the plaza and Mavis 



 sidewalks, and a possible grant 
 confusion between the Greene County 

Greenville and the Orange County 
Greenville 

 becoming a Supervisor 
 population of Greenville (town of, and 

hamlet) 
 lighting districts, and recent improve-

ments 
 location of defibrillators 
 the road between Country Estates and 

GNH, and Paul’s commitment to a us-
able road 

 sewer progress, and possible future 
expansion 

 where the huge turbines that came 
through town are going 

 senior housing, site by St John’s 
 new fire house and town’s role in the 

decision 
 fire districts 

 A wide range, as you can see, was 
discussed. 
 I had given notice that if no one 
asked my question by 8:45, I would inter-
rupt and allow fifteen minutes for my 
question. No one asked my question so I 
hogged the last fifteen minutes. 
 “Tell us about Macko family histo-
ry in Greenville. Where did they come 
from? What did your parents and grand-
parents do? What is the legacy? And what 
are the current Mackos doing?” 
 Paul took all of fifteen minutes to 
give us attendees an overview of his fami-
ly, followed by comments and more ques-
tions from the floor.  
 Joseph and Eva Macko moved 
from Yonkers to Rt 67 (Urso farm, now 
Tom Teich photography) before moving 
to a farm on Plattekill Rd (now the back-
side of the Sunny Hill Golf Course’s first 
nine). They had three boys – Joe, Tom, 

and Andy. Paul’s fa-
ther Andy would be-
come a Greenville 
Town Board member 
and Supervisor in the 
1960s and then a 
County Legislator.  
 Paul recapped 
what his siblings, 
and the next genera-
tion was doing. (Of 
course, Andrea 
Macko is publisher 
of the Greenville Pi-
oneer.) A few more 
thoughts of what he 
has seen, and addi-
tions from the audi-
ence, finished off 
Paul’s presentation. 
 Thank you, 
Paul, for giving your 
views of current lo-
cal history. I was 



pleased both for Paul’s sharing of what I 
think is an important piece of local history 
and for his agreeable style that a few audi-
ence members later remarked to me on 
what a nice, friendly, and knowledgeable  
Supervisor we have. 
 The “light refreshments” I promise 
in our newspaper pr accounts followed, 
and a thank you, again, goes to Stephanie 
and Christine for providing a sociably 
pleasant way to finish off an evening. (If 
anyone else wants to pitch in, arrange 
with Stephanie.) 
 
May 8 meeting: 7:30, at the Drive-In! 
Dwight Grimm and Leigh Van Swall of 
the Greenville Drive-In will be the guests 
at the next Greenville Local History 
Group program. Started in 1959, the 
Greenville drive-in sat empty for a time 
until Dwight and Leigh gave new life to 
the drive-in as a creative business niche 
last year. The owners will describe their 
business model, narrate almost sixty years 
of a local history institution, and place the 
Greenville Drive-In in the national trends, 
including an important local centennial.  
 One caution. If weather prevents us 
from comfortably meeting at the Drive-In, 
Plan B is to transfer to the Library. I will 
put out an email the morning of the meet-
ing to confirm which site, and I will call 
those of you who usually attend but do 

not have email. If anyone 
wants, you can always 
email me or call 634-2397. 
 As usual, light re-
freshments will be served, 
and I hear Leigh may have 
to make some popcorn! 
 
The Greene County His-
torical Society’s 2017 
Home Tour takes place in 
Greenville on Saturday, 

June 3 from 10 am to 4 pm. Headquarters 
is at the North Barn at the Town Park, 
with a driving tour to explore the ten sites. 
It will be Greenville’s chance to show 
scenic landscapes and interesting houses. 
 I know some of you have attended 
this event many years, wherever in the 
county it is, and this year is similar. For 
those of you who have never or rarely ex-
perienced these home tours, consider sup-
porting this year’s tour in our backyard. 
One purchases tickets (and a driving tour 
brochure to accompany) from headquar-
ters and then you drive to any or all the 
houses you want. View the houses, wan-
der the permitted grounds, and enjoy the 
scenery as you drive. I will forward an 
email from GCHS in a couple weeks. 

(from GCHS publicity) Tickets can 
be purchased the day of the tour for $30 at 
tour headquarters. To reserve advance 
sale tickets for $25, send a check payable 
to GCHS to: Greene County Historical 
Society, P.O. Box 44, Coxsackie, NY 
12051. Advance sale tickets will not be 
mailed but will be distributed the day of 
the tour. Reservations must be received 
by June 1st.  
 
On May 6 (two days before our meeting), 
the Greenville Drive-In hosts their  annu-
al season kick-off party. Casablanca will 
be shown, preceded by an evening of An-
drew Stein music of that era to accompa-



ny food and beverage inspired by the 
movie’s North African location. For more 
info, go to www.drivein32.com and click 
on Casablanca, or check local papers’ 
publicity. 
 
Summer is full of local goings-on. Enjoy 
them as we can, and try to support local. 
If you have a special project that this 
newsletter might include, contact me. 
 

For those of you checking, I am closer to 
having my website up-to-date but not yet. 
I am hoping another month will see that 
resolved. 
 
 
Enjoy the wonders of May! 
 
 

North Barn Question: 
I was told years ago that the North Barn 
was a Sears kit barn. My source’s info 
was second-hand, and my source is now 
deceased. Does anyone know if this 
claim is true? At top is a 1930ish photo 
of the North Barn just after being built. 
The bottom photos is tantalizingly close 
in appearance. Contact me if you have 
more info. 


